
NEWARK TOWNSHIP HALL           
DATE OF MEETING   September 11, 2023              
TIME:  7:00 P.M. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Supervisor  Becky Roslund.  Board members 
present were:  Becky Roslund, Tamey Skinner, Tessa Zuker,  Chris Bovee  & Tyler Moomey.  

Minutes by Clerk Tamey Skinner for August 14, 2023 meeting were emailed to the Board.  Chris 
Bovee made a motion to accept minutes.  Tyler Moomey seconded.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer Report – Ending balance for August 31, 2023 was $192,092.17.  Tessa Zuker emailed 
a list of bills to be paid for August 2023.  Tessa Zuker made a motion that bills be paid.  Motion 
seconded by Tyler Moomey.  Motion carried. 

BS&A Software – Proposal from BS&A was discussed.  Both Treasurer and Clerk would be able 
to coincide business with the Assessor. Free technical support for the Treasurer and Clerk was 
discussed.  Tessa Zuker & Becky Roslund will work on a grant to purchase BS & A software.  
We would pay the annual fee every year for the program. 

Tire Grant – Collection was Saturday, August 19, 2023 at GAPS on Fillmore & Alger Rds.  
Becky Roslund reported that the semi was full by the end of the collection period.  Many 
volunteers came and everything went smoothly. 

Ballot Box has been ordered and Tamey Skinner consulted with the contractor.  The box will be 
delivered directly to the hall.  Contractor will take care of delivery. 

Millage Rate Form 4029 has been figured and will be in effect through 2027. 

Justin Shankel  is seeking approval for a Charitable Gaming License for a raffle for the Beavers 
Baseball team.  Tyler Moomey made a motion to approve the license.  Chris Bovee seconded.  
Motion carried.  

Heartland  Project - Gravel was delivered to Beechler Cemetery.  John Litwiller has offered to 
spread the gravel in the driveway. 

Tyler Moomey informed us the next Fire Authority meeting is Wednesday, September 20, 2023.  
A new rescue truck is at the Fire Department. 

September 27, 2023 is the next Countywide Township Meeting at the Pine River Township Hall 
at 6 p.m. 

Tamey Skinner was informed by the County Clerk that the Election Budget for 2024 is going up 
substantially.  Estimated cost will be $18,000 to hold elections next year.  There will be a $1,400 
fee every year for technical support no matter if there is an election or not in your county. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.                                                                                               
Tamey Skinner , Newark Township Clerk 



 


